BAMPTON PARISH COUNCIK

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON MAY 23rd 2017

Present
Mr Carruthers, Mrs Buss, Mr Dyke, Mr Hughes

103.1 Election of Chairman.
Mr Carruthers was re-elected unanimously.

Her signed the declaration of acceptance of office.

103.2 Election of Vice-chairman.
Mrs Buss was re-elected unanimously.

103.3 Chairman’s report.

The report was circulated to councillors and approved.

Mr Carruthers signed it.
103.4 Financial report.

The Clerk raised some concerns mentioned by the internal auditor.

The financial report was approved and signed.

It was agreed that Mr Dyke would consult Mr Cant about the advisability of setting up a specific e-mail address for the council as mentioned by EDC Monitoring Committee.

103.5 Annual Governance Statement.

The statement for the external audit was gone through, approved and signed.

103.6 Annual Statement of Accounts.

The statement was approved and signed.

End of Annual General Meeting.

ORDINARY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MAY 23rd 2017

104.1 Apologies for absence.
Mr Slee (EDC)  - another meeting to attend.

Mr MacInnes (LDNPA) – another meeting.

Mr Jones – away.

Mr Bruin – away.

104.2 Declarations of interest in agenda items.

Item 12a)  Mr Carruthers declared a business connection with one of the parties involved.

Mr Dyke also declared a business connection with the same person.

They signed the interests book.

104.3 Minutes of the meeting held on March 21st.

Having been circulated they were taken as read. They were approved as a correct record and signed as such by Mr Carruthers.

104.4 Public comments and concerns.

 Matters raised by e-mail from a parishioner.

a)Horses cutting up the ground on footpaths on Bomby Green.

The complainant was advised to contact the Bomby Green Committee and Mr Noble, chairman of the Commoners’ Association.

b) The green skip being used by commercial gardeners to the detriment of others.

Mr Carruthers would check that Mr Milne was not using the facility to dispose of grass from strimming around the village.

c) Parking outside the Mardale Inn.

It was suggested that he should contact the Police, if the road is being obstructed, and also CCC Highways.

Horses on Knipe Moor.

Following the matter being raised at the earlier APM the Council recognised that an interest should have been declared in relation to the issue of horses on Knipe Moor.
104.5 EDC and CCC reports.
EDC – Mr Slee had told the Clerk that he was still pursuing the issue of  universal provision of green wheelie bins across the district but there was some reluctance in the council to implement this because of fears there would be a small take up caused by the necessary charge.

CCC – Mr Hughes.

There was little to report because of delays caused by the general election. The AGM had been deferred.

Day to day business was being done but committee membership had not been sorted out.

104.6 Finance.

Bank balances at year end -  Current account  4902.77

                                              Business reserve 1001.89

                         At 28/4/17    Current account  9320.77

                                               Business reserve 1001.90

Paid in since last meeting;-  Precept and CTRS grant    4418.00

( 82.00 less than agreed because of an error in deducting the Council Tax base figure instead of the CTRS figure)

Accounts to be paid;-  Clerk’s salary    400.00

                                    CALC sub.        132.60
                                    Zurich ins.         349.53

                                                              882.13
Payments were authorised and cheques signed by Mr Hughes and Mrs Buss.

In current account following clearance;-   8438.64

The Clerk would get mandate forms from the bank for Mr Dyke and Mr Jones.

b) Change to Petty Cash arrangements.

Following comments from the internal auditor regarding the management of petty cash it was agreed that the Clerk should submit claims for expenses at every meeting instead of holding a fund. To be tried for six months initially.

104.7 Grange Bus shelter update.
Mr Carruthers had spoken to the contractor who had erected the shelter at Yanwath and ascertained that a similar shelter would cost about 2000.00.

After some discussion it was agreed that the LDNPA should be contacted for pre-application advice. Mr Dyke would send pictures of the Yanwath shelter and a map of the site at Grange.

Parents of children at Grange were enthusiastic about the possible erection of a shelter.
Mr Carruthers would contact BT about the broken glass on the phone box at Grange.

104.8 Millennium Footpath extension.

Mr Dyke reported that he was trying to contact the LDNPA Rights of way officer. There were queries from the LDNPA over tenancy constraints.   Work was in progress on sorting everything out.

104.9 Community Energy Cumbria Hydroelectricity Scheme.

Some councillors had met with Mr Davies from CECH to hear about  a possible community led hydroelectricity scheme for the parish.

There would be no financial outlay for the council.

An update from Mr Davies was circulated to councillors by e-mail.

104.10 Risk management and register of assets.

These were considered inadequate by the internal auditor.

The Clerk would update according to the latest regulations

104.11 Planning.

.Permission granted;-  7/2016/3139   Harley House, Bampton Grange
Change of access.
104.12 Updates.
a) Thornthwaite Hall.

Following an e-mail from Mr Dickman it was agreed that this matter was not of concern to the council and councillors took a neutral position expressing no opinion on the dispute between neighbours. The Clerk would inform Mr Dickman.
b) Notice boards.

The new board for the church gate had not been erected.

The board at the Memorial Hall was in a very poor state and almost impossible to use. Mr Carruthers and the Clerk would investigate replacements.

c) Signposts.

A site visit was to be arranged with residents of Knipe and Highways to discuss the suggested changes to the lettering on the sign at Knipe. Mr Carruthers would contact Mr Banks – CCC Highways.

d) Bottles in the stream at Widewath Mill.

Mr Carruthers had contacted the Eden Rivers Trust and Mrs Robinson, Widewath Farm, and the necessary clearance work would be carried out.

d) Green waste skip.

The area around the site of the skip had been brushed and cleared by the Clerk. A suggestion had been received from the Hall committee that they and the PC should pay someone to take responsibility for keeping the area tidy. Mr Carruthers would discuss this with Mr Garside to clarify what was being suggested.
Mr Hughes left the meeting.

104.13 Councillors’ concerns.
Mr Dyke enquired about the possibility of extending the 30mph speed limit past Knipe View.

The Clerk would contact Highways.

104.14 Date of next meeting.
Tuesday July 18th.

There being no further business the meeting was declared closed at 9.05pm.
